
 
 

Public Works Committee - September 6 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - September 13 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - September 20 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee -  September 27 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 
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Covington, TN  38019 
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Public Safety  

Committee Meeting 

8/23/22, 4:00 p.m. 

All Committee meetings are live-streamed and 

recorded. You can access the full meetings on 

our Website and Facebook page. 

The General Welfare – Public Safety Committee met at City of Covington on August 23, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. with the fol-

lowing members present:  Chairman Alderwoman Johnetta Yarbrough, Mayor Justin Hanson, Alderman C H Sullivan, and 

Alderman Chris Richardson.  Also, present were Captain Jack Howell, Assistant Fire Chief Jeremy Channel,  Alderman 

Danny Wallace, Alderman Jeff Morris, Public Works Director David Gray, and Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn. 

Alderwoman Yarbrough called meeting to order. 

Assistant Chief Channell reported the department attended the Blue Oval City forum and welcomed Charger Academy 

students back to school.    There were 15 hours worked by the volunteers in July.  The run report was presented showing 

169 calls from  July 21st  to August 18th.  There has been a total of 1,688 calls for the year. Firefighter Ginn completed 

his Firefighter 2 certification.  Firefighter Moore completed his Haz-mat operations certification.  The RFP was advertised 

on August 11th for the south fire station update.  The pre-bid meeting was August 18th and there were approximately 

10 contractors present.  The bid opening is September 8th at  

10:00 a.m. at the south fire station.   The weather siren at Hall Street is not rotating but will be repaired.  The care and 

fire inspection reports were presented for review.  Material for volunteer recruitment will be printed and received by 

the end of the month.  Engine 4 is out of service for six to eight weeks.  The department has applied for the Public Entity 

Partners Grant which will be used to purchase safety equipment.  This requires a match of $3,000.00.     

Motion was made by Alderman Sullivan and seconded by Alderman Richardson to approve the fire department report.  

Motion passed. 

Captain Howell reported there are six vacant positions.  Two candidates for the positions are being finalized.  New appli-

cations have been received and an interview board will be conducted in August for the remaining vacant positions. Sgt. 

Nelson attended the Terminal Agency Coordinator training at TBI in Nashville.  Sgt. Taylor and Officer Powell attended 

Responding to an Active Shooter Training that was hosted by the Dyersburg Police Department.  CPD Officers attended 

Active Shooter Training that was hosted by TCSO at Dyersburg State Community College.  Chief Turner is assessing CPD 

vehicles for vehicles to be assigned to the newly appointed School Resource Officers.    The monthly activities were pre-

sented for review.  The statistics for the month was presented showing 1357 calls for the month and 441 traffic stops.   

Motion was made by Alderman Sullivan and seconded by Alderman Richardson to approve the police department re-

port. 

Motion passed. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:12 p.m. 
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Congratulations to the newest additions of the Covington Police 

Department Community Policing Unit. Officer Tori Mills and Officer 

Lee Smith have been appointed as our newest School Resource 

Officers in Covington.  

 

Officer Mills will be serving at Charger Academy (formerly CIAA) 

and Officer Smith will be serving at Crestview Elementary. They will 

be joining Officer James Robertson serving at Covington High 

School and Officer Jonathan Lightsey at Crestview Middle School. 

The Unit is led by Lt Tony Ginn. 

On Thursday, August 25th Police Chief Donna 

Turner attended the TN Sheriffs’ Association and  

TN Association of Chiefs of Police School Violence 

and Safety Summit at the Williamson County Public 

Safety Center in Franklin. This summit focused on 

the development of resources to appropriately  

respond to active shooters.  

Congratulations to the Tipton County newly elected officials who were  

sworn in on Friday, August 26th! 



Rotary Club of Tipton County continues  

to work on Shelton Park.  On Saturday  

Rotarians Winston Howard and Jason  

Jenkins focused on cleaning picnic tables, the 

gazebo, and fountain.   

 

Thank you, Rotary, for living out your motto 

“service above self”! 

Thanks to our West Tennessee legislators  

for joining us last Thursday at the quarterly 

West Tennessee Mayor's Association meeting 

to talk about Blue Oval City and how we can  

all effectively, economically, and efficiently  

continue to make this generational  

transformation a reality! 

Sunday night, Mayor Hanson had the privilege of 

joining Miss Tennessee Paige Clark in co-hosting the 

Miss Tipton County Volunteer and Miss Mid-South 

Volunteer Pageant at Tipton-Rosemark Acade-

my.  Congratulations to our new Miss Tipton County 

Volunteer Gracelyn Eaves and our new Miss  

Mid-South Volunteer Kara Short.  Both ladies were 

crowned Sunday and will immediately begin  

representing us across our community.  They will 

compete for the title of Miss Tennessee in Jackson  

in June, 2023!  Congratulations ladies!   
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